
 

Meeting with Professor Vanessa Elias de Oliveira  
 
On April 17th, 2019, the Provost of Graduate Studies Professor Charles Morphy D. Santos              
invited Professor Vanessa Elias de Oliveira, coordinator of the Graduate Program in Public             
Politics, to debate a project in collaboration with Stephan Hollensteiner, director of the             
University Alliance Ruhr’s Office for Latin America (Germany), between August 26th and            
30th, in order to deliver to the UFABC community perspectives regarding the university’s             
internationalization. 
 
In a first instant, we proposed the participation of Hollensteiner in a short duration course               
ministrated by him. Finally, we concluded that a workshop would be more fruitful for those               
who will attend (professors and students). It was also discussed the possibility of inviting              
FAPESP and CAPES to participate in the event. Therefore, the workshop would be better              
allocated in São Bernardo do Campo’s campus. 
 
After defined the procedures of this proposal, professor Vanessa Oliveira proposed a project             
for dealing with scientific literacy and knowledge dissemination destined to the Graduate            
Program in Public Politics. The main goal is to translate to the community the impacts of the                 
university’s researches to society. 
 
As discussed on the monthly meeting of the Graduate Commission (04/11), a better             
management in the public universities’ communication and scientific divulgation field seems           
necessary. The proposal of inserting the graduate students in activities related to science             
publicization contemplates, to a great extent, professor Vanessa Olivera’s proposal of           
democratizing the access to the knowledge created in the university. 
  


